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	AGENDA ITEM 1:

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS 
	Action

	
	The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and attendees were invited to introduce themselves.
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	AGENDA ITEM 2:

APOLOGIES
	

	
	Apologies were received from; Pam Flynn, Tony Baines, Pauline Davis and Graham Bell.
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	AGENDA ITEM 3:

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

 
	

	
	Ola Laoye, Pat Dermott, Norma Lee, Kay Gray, Anthony Graham, Jimmy Baptista. Cllr. Makinson Cllr. Baldock and Cath Green declared an interest in Agenda Item 7.
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	AGENDA ITEM 4:

MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 





26/03/2009

 
	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record.
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	AGENDA ITEM 5:

MATTERS ARISING

	

	
	Page 4, Agenda Item 8
Lynn Spencer said that David Newton had visited Kensington Regeneration and had a tour of the area last week.  He would be reporting to an appraisal panel.
Lynn said that David Newton or a member of his team could contact Board members over the next few weeks
Pat Dermott asked how long it would take for the Succession Strategy to be approved and Richard Nutter said that it could be confirmed by November 2009. 
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	AGENDA ITEM 6:

COMMITTEE MINUTES

	

	
	6.1 - Communications – 18th May 2009
There were no comments arising from the minutes.

6.2 - DHENS – 14th May 2009
Agenda Item 8

Cllr. Baldock said that she had met Graham Pilkington from Maple Grove and had a discussion with him regarding Kensington Market site.

.
6.4 - CQL – 20th May 2009
There were no comments arising from the minutes.

6.5 - LLEE – 26th May 2009
There were no comments arising from the minutes.
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	AGENDA ITEM 7.1:

EDGE HILL PHASE 2
	

	
	Julie Wickington from HMRI gave a presentation on Edge Hill Phase 2 works.
Richie Keenan thanked Julie for the presentation and he recommended that the application for Edge Hill Phase 2 Infrastructure and Enabling Works should be approved.

Jimmy Baptista said that this is a great opportunity to develop a piece of land and create new homes.
The Chair said that there had been a minor change to the original conditions set out in the appraisal.  The new conditions were handed out.
Lynn Spencer said the change was to the first bullet point saying; 

· That the applicant (LCC) will work with GONW and the Partnership to safeguard any capital receipt by creating an appropriate mechanism for re-investment.  The applicant (LCC) will present a proposal to the Chair & Vice Chair of the NDC Board by the 10th August 2009 for their consideration.

It was agreed that the Chair and Vice Chair would agree the details of the condition under delegated powers.  

Madeline Heneghan asked if the grant required has been budgeted for and the Chair said it had.
Cathy Williams said that the application was detailed and that she fully recommended it to the Board.  Cathy said that the first new homes will be made available to the people affected by clearance.
Pat Dermot asked if the money from the loans will go back to the CIC.
Lynn Spencer said that the application was not about loans but that the loans previously agreed would be returned to Liverpool City Council. LCC would manage the loans along with other assets.
Recommendations:

1.1. That the project application is approved in accordance with the conditions in the project appraisal.

A vote was taken; 16 for, 0 against and 3 abstentions.

Cath Green asked that it be noted that Cath Green, Cllr. Makinson and Cllr. Baldock abstained from the vote.
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	AGENDA ITEM 7.2:

KPIF SUBSIDY LOAN

	

	
	Cathy Williams said that this application was closely linked with the previous item.  Cathy said that the first 39 homes will meet the needs of residents who have recorded interest in purchasing a house.  The house prices from Bellway Homes will be available September 2009.  The subsidy loan will be similar to that offered on the Tunnel Road scheme and Art Homes will administrate the loans.
As there are only nine months left the loan will be used to pay the deposit for the homes.  The details of the arrangements was being discussed by solicitors. 
Cllr. Baldock asked if this a similar scheme to the Holt Road and Fairfield scheme.
Cathy Williams said that for Gilead Street the subsidy loan wasn’t available.  It was site specific to Central Edge Hill and Tunnel Road. The Art Loan (Equity Loan) is available across all sites.
Cllr. Baldock asked why it is a special scheme for Edge Hill.  Cathy responded that Edge Hill is facing clearance and residents there are in a different situation to the rest of the area.  This was supported by Tom McGuire who explained that this was a way of keeping a community together.
Richard Nutter said he was not happy with a statement in the project application saying that home ownership advisors will focus on encouraging residents to take advantage of the loans scheme.  He was concerned that residents should get independent advice without any pressure.  Cathy responded that the application could have been better worded and that there was no intention to steer residents in any way.  They would get independent professional advice.
Cllr. Baldock said she welcomed the reduction of 10% of the loan each year for 10 years and asked why HMRI don’t have the same offer.
Cath Green said that Liverpool City Council’s policy was agreed after careful consideration and that there were clear financial and legal implications for the Council for a city wide policy.
Recommendations:

1.1 That the project application is approved in accordance with the conditions in the project appraisal.

A vote was taken; 19 for, 0 against and 0 abstentions.
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	AGENDA ITEM 9:

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	There was no other business.
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	AGENDA ITEM 10:

DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	Date and time of the next meeting to be confirmed.
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